AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 28th day of September, 2011

Roll Call:              
Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
      


      
Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman   

Absent:

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  
Also Present:
        
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

Supervisor Booth said Councilman Woolsey is attending a Fire Bureau Meeting and he will join us later this evening. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & A MOMENT OF SILENCE

Peter Calvano, from Kings Hill Road, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL, DELETIONS & CHANGES TO AGENDA 


5A.   Add On   UNSAFE BUILDINGS:

A. 124 Lattintown Road

B. 19 Meadow Street
16. Add On  Inter-Municipal Agreement Between  

           Town of Marlborough and Town of Newburgh

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $2,366,966.03, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – absent; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

5.
PRESENTATION OF SUPERVISOR’S TENTATIVE BUDGET

Supervisor Booth presented the Town Clerk with the 2012 Tentative Budget of which each Board Member received a copy. The budget stays within the two percent tax levy cap passed by New York State and signed by the Governor in 2011. The 2012 budget has a negative .8 tax rate for Highway and Town combined. Mr. Booth asked the Board to review budget and there will be a meeting to discuss moving the budget forward.

Town Clerk Zarutskie said a copy of the 2012 Tentative Budget will be available for review in the Town Clerk’s office.  
A.   (Add On)   UNSAFE BUILDINGS: 124 Lattintown Road
Thomas Dubetsky, Code Enforcement Officer, came before the Town Board. He said a Resolution was passed on August 10, 2011 declaring 124 Lattintown Road an unsafe building. The property was posted on August 16, 2011 and at the same time Mr. Dubetsky served the occupant with a notice. It is his opinion that the Resolution will have to be executed in order to clean up the building. He has also been working with Tim Murphy from Orange County Social Services to reach an agreement with the occupant of the property. 

Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Dubetsky if there was damage to the roof with the recent fire. If so, has the roof been secured? 
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Mr. Dubetsky said there was damage and it has been secured by plywood. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, asked to have a meeting with Mr. Dubetsky regarding this property.   

B.
(Add On) 9 Meadow Street

Mr. Dubetsky said the owner has made progress with the clean up of the building. A professional electrician has done the electrical work and an electrical survey has been done and is waiting to be inspected. The owner is planning on selling this home. Mr. Dubetsky is satisfied with the progress that has been made. 


Supervisor Booth stated at this time the Town will take no further action. A recommendation on 124 Lattintown Road will be done after the meeting between Mr. Dubetsky and Mr. Taylor. 

Councilman Woolsey arrived at 7:10 p.m.
6. RECEIVER OF TAXES:  

A.

2011 Charge Backs

Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, came before the Town Board. The total 2011 property charge backs to the Town of Newburgh are as follows:

Town:



$71,080.46


Highway:

  
  46,435.32


Consolidated Lightings
    2,430.13


Consolidated Water 1
              11,503.51


Consolidated Water 2
              19,309.77


Lakeside Road                                21.45


Unpaid Sewer Bond
                   170.16


Correction of Error

    1.589.53


TOTAL


          $152,540.33

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 28, 2011, submitted by Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, to pay the 2011 charges backs in the amount of $152,540.33. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B.

Purchase of Printer Format Board

Ms. Venuto said the printer in their office was purchased by the Town in 2004. The quality of this printer is outstanding and worth the investment to purchase the format board. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $255.00 from the Computer Reserve Account number 001-878 to purchase a printer formatter board for the Receiver of Taxes Office. The current balance in this account is $36,434.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to purchase a HPLJ4250 Printer formatter board from Priority One Tech Services in the amount of $255.00. The funds will come from the Computer Reserve Fund. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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At this time the Town Board went to item # 15 on this agenda.

15. ENGINEERING:


A.
Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant Work Change Order

Andrew Weiss, Project Manager for GHD, came before the Board. 
James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said there is a change order for the Electrical Contract in the amount of $47,192.25. It is to run the overhead electric service from Lattintown Road to the transformer pad located at the back of the property near the Water Treatment Plant. The original plans and spec were prepared assuming that the utility would run the line. They have since been told by Central Hudson that this is considered private and the Town is responsible for the utility cost. 
Councilman Bello said he has talked to Central Hudson regarding this project. He asked if they would share the cost for the utilities and was told they could not. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked if Central Hudson will maintain the poles after they are installed.

Councilman Bello was told by Central Hudson that they will not do any maintenance of the poles. 

Councilman Woolsey asked to have this oversight explained to him. 

Mr. Weiss said they have been working with Central Hudson through the design process on the design and layout of the poles. Everything they submitted to Central Hudson to them indicated “by utility”. During the process Central Hudson took no exception to the notation on the drawings. When they reached the construction portion of the project they were advised by the electrical contractor that Central Hudson would not provide the electric and it would have to be provided by the construction company. Thus, this has to be added into the electrical contract. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked if the wiring was included in this amount.

Mr. Weiss said it includes the poles, wire, labor and materials to bring the overhead electric from the first pole in to the back of the site and terminate it to the transformer. 

Councilwoman Greene asked if the Town will be liable for the poles. 

Mr. Weiss said the Town will own these poles and the liability will be the Towns.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the change order EC-002 dated September 13, 2011 submitted by Rondout Electric for the Overhead Electrical Service for an amount of $47,192.25. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
Mr. Osborne asked Mr. Weiss to give the Board a summary of the impact Hurricane Irene had on the Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant site. He said there will be site restoration needed. 

Mr. Weiss said the creek that runs along side the filter plant and crosses over the road through a culvert. The amount of water created by Hurricane Irene and Tropical Storm Lee were significant. The extra water flowed over the creek and across the culvert. It washed away a portion of the stormwater ponds on the site. The wetland area to the north of the site rose to a higher elevation crossing over the center of the site to the access road and the stormwater ponds. There is  restoration that will be required. Their goal for further storms is to insure that the site remains accessible. 
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Councilwoman Greene asked if this site is eligible for FEMA assistance, which is a Federal Emergency Management Agency.

Mr. Osborne said he does have this project on the list for FEMA. 

The Board thanked Mr. Weiss for coming tonight. 

7.
BID PACKAGE for Solar Lighting

Mr. Osborne said this item is part of the Energy Efficiency Grant. The proposal is to install the solar lighting at Town Hall and Old Town Hall. 

Supervisor Booth said this grant is for approximately $52,000.00. Mr. Booth said he and Mr. Osborne have finalized paperwork with Central Hudson for upgrading lighting in the Meeting Room, the Code Compliance Building and the Police Station for approximately $49,000.00. This will be at no charge to the Town of Newburgh.   
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve a bid opening date of October 12, 2011 for the Furnishing and Installing Solar Powered Lighting at 10:00 a.m. at Town Hall. It will be advertised in the Sentinel on October 4, 2011 and in the Mid Hudson Times on October 5, 2011. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

8.         MID HUDSON FEDERAL CREDIT UNION:  I.D.A. Approval


Wayne Winkler, Executive Vice President for Mid Hudson Valley Federal Credit Union, came before the Town Board.

Supervisor Booth said this matter was discussed at the September 7th Audit Workshop meeting. 


Michael Fogarty, Town Assessor, came before the Town Board. 


Mr. Winkler said they are planning on constructing a 3,900 square foot facility on Route 300 in the Town of Newburgh, It will be a full service financial service center that will provide  state of the art services to its members 24 hours a day 7 days a week. The new branch will bring eight new jobs to the Newburgh area with plans to expand its branch infrastructure in Orange County over the next five years. The cost of the project will be approximately 2.3 million dollars. The property will be leased and a lease agreement in place with the owners of the parcel. The lease is for twenty years with two ten year options for renewal. They also have a 4,000 foot facility in Middletown, New York and have plans to construct three more buildings. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if local construction workers will be used for the development of these properties. 


Mr. Winkler said there is a bid process that they will go through. It is his opinion that local subcontractors will are being used. 


Councilman Piaquadio asked if the project in Middletown was Industrial Development Agency (IDA). 

Mr. Winkler said no, they were too late to apply for the Pilot Program. 


Mr. Fogarty said the property is currently at minimum value. There has been environmental work done to clean the property and it is a negative eye sore. The project the bank is planning will be an enhancement to the property and the surrounding area. 

Supervisor Booth said this will also be an enhancement for the assessments in the Town. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign a letter of support to the Orange County IDA for Mid-Hudson Valley Federal Credit Union in favor of a ten year Pilot program. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – no; Councilman Piaquadio – no; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9. ZONING REQUEST:  B District Text Change

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said the Board received comments back from the Planning Board and are still waiting for comments from the Zoning Board of Appeals. 

10. ASSESSOR:


A.
Certiorari


Mr. Taylor said the proposed settlement provides for a reduction in the assessed value for 2010 and 2011 for Iron Creek, LLC and Empire State Bank located at 68 North Plank Road by $50,000.00 from $511,500.00 to $461,500.00. The refund liability for the Town, not including Special Districts and the Fire District, is approximately $575.00. Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, is in favor of this settlement. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Authorizing Settlement of Proceeding Under Article 7 of the Real Property Tax Law: SBL# 76-3-6.1 68 N. Plank Rd LLC and Iron Creek, LLC and Empire State Bank, N.A. index Numbers 2010-7760 and 2011-6915. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
B. Veterans Aged Exemption

Mr. Fogarty said currently only Blooming Grove and the Town of New Windsor offer a Veteran’s Compensation deduction. Orange County does not provide this option.  He is suggesting that the Town contact Blooming Grove for a copy of their Local Law to help establish the income that is required as part of the option. 

Mr. Fogarty said the NYS Department of Taxation and Finance Office of Real Property Tax Services expressed the opinion that a veteran’s disability payments are income for purposes of the senior citizens exemption Real Property Tax Law 467. That opinion was written in 1972 and is still the general rule; however a different result is now possible, if a particular local option is exercised. Chapter 168 of the Laws of 1997 amended the definition of income for purposes of the senior citizens exemption, to provide at the local option, municipalities may choose to not include veteran’s disability compensation, as defined in Title 38 of the United State Code. At the local option, a municipality may change the definition of income as provided.   
Supervisor Booth asked the Board if they are interested in pursuing this matter.

All of the Board Members agreed to have Mark Taylor research this matter. 



C.
Assessor Clerk’s Position


Mr. Fogarty said as of August 4, 2010 the position of Assessors Clerk has been vacant in the Assessor’s Office. He is asking the Board authorization to canvass to fill this position, which is included in the 2012 budget.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated August 29, 2011, submitted by Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor for the Town of Newburgh, to proceed to canvass a list for Assessors Clerk. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
11. HIGHWAY: 


A.
Driveway Permits


Mr. Taylor said a draft of this Local Law amending Chapter 160 entitled Streets and Sidewalks of the Code of the Town of Newburgh: Driveway Permits was previously distributed to the Board for their review. The Town already has a driveway permit process in place. 

Councilwoman Greene has concerns with the extra cost this Local Law will have on an individual who is building his home. 


Mr. Taylor reviewed the fees in the Code that the Town presently charges. He said the Performance Security is returned to the applicant as long as there is no damage to Town roads. 


Councilman Woolsey said it is his opinion that this Local Law is needed to protect the tax payers in the Town from not having them pay for damages created by builders. He suggested the package a developer receives, when they apply for a application, have the driveway permit application included. 

Councilwoman Greene suggested the developer sign the driveway permit page. 


B.
Storm Water Management


Mr. Taylor said this item was discussed at a previous Audit/Workshop Meeting and the Board was asked to review this Local Law. It was reviewed by the Town Engineer and Engineer Consultant. A revision to the proposed local law includes additional amendments to the text to address permitting and fees when an undeveloped or partially developed subdivision or site plan is divided among different purchasers or lessees who are undertaking development of individual lots or leaseholds in a project. For example, when a subdivider has completed the infrastructure and is seeking to sell off individual residential lots to homebuilders, with each lot still needing to be developed in accordance with the approved stormwater management plan for the subdivision, the amendments provide for a stormwater permit to be issued to the homebuilder and fees collected in amounts to be established by resolution of the Town Board to cover the Town’s additional administrative and inspection costs. The Town has the ability to collect an escrow for each permit for consultant inspections.  


Councilwoman Greene asked if the Storm Water Management agreement can be put into a person’s deed.


Mr. Taylor suggested noting the Storm Water agreement on the subdivision plans.


Councilman Woolsey suggested that the Board send a letter to the Planning Board with regards to off site drainage.

 Mr. Taylor said the Town will enforce the Storm Water Management in the MS4 plan. 


C.
Road Dedication Discussion:  Jodphur Lane and Madison Court


Mr. Taylor said that Jodphur Lane and Madison Court were part of a development where the developer’s ability was compromised. The Town is currently dealing with Walden Federal Bank who secured a letter of credit for these roads. Jodphur Lane has been completed to Town standards but there is an inability for the Town to obtain a clear title for the road due to judgments that
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have been placed on the road. Mr. Taylor said the Town Board has to decide if they want to accept the road even though it does not have a free title. 


Mr. Taylor said a punch list has been prepared for Madison Court. The bank is willing to undertake the work that is required to complete the road, but they want the assurance if the work is completed then the Town will accept it. The back taxes and the 2011 taxes will be paid by the bank. 

Supervisor Booth said the bank is asking for assistance with the maintenance security and are asking to combine the both roads in one security. 


Mr. Taylor said the bank will give the Town a letter of credit in the amount of $22,450.00, ensuring the maintenance of the roads, for a period of one year. The As-Builts will be done by the bank. 


Councilman Woolsey asked if the Town could be held responsible for the liens on these roads. 


Mr. Taylor said the liens apply to the property and the Town will not be held responsible.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to give Walden Saving Bank approval to secure a line of credit for Jodphur Lane and Madison Court. The Town will accept the dedication of Jodphur Lane and Madison Court will accept them when the punch list is completed and the roads meet Town standards. The Attorney has the go ahead to inform Mr. Lott that the Board will accept the roads and he will proceed to commission the work on Madison Court. The documents will be put in place for accepting Jodphur Lane and Madison Court upon their completion. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
C. Waring Road Bridge Proposal

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said Maser Engineers submitted a proposal for professional services for a condition assessment of the Waring Road Bridge. They will design a new deck for the bridge conditioned on them inspecting the existing head walls and footings for soundness. 

The proposal Maser submitted for the inspection and report is for one site visit and inspection of the bridge super and substructures, as well as the stream bottom and slopes in the vicinity of the bridge. After the inspection, Maser Consulting will prepare a letter-report, which will include photographs, descriptions of the found conditions, notice deficiencies and recommendations for corrective measures. They will evaluate the possibility of the superstructure replacement utilizing the existing bridge substructures. The Phase 1.0 fee is $1,800.00. 

Phase 2.0 Meetings, the attendance at agency and project coordination meetings will be billed hourly in accordance with the schedule of hourly rates in effect at the time the meeting is held. Time spent preparing for meetings will be billed hourly in accordance with the schedule of hourly rates in effect at the time the service is completed.

Councilwoman Greene asked if the Highway Department has $1,800.00 in their budget.

Supervisor Booth said that they do.

Councilman Piaquadio asked if this project qualifies for FEMA.

Supervisor Booth said the Waring Road Bridge was not heavily impacted by Hurricane Irene so it does not qualify. 
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MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the proposal dated September 22, 2011, submitted by Maser Consulting Engineers for the Waring Road Bridge Condition Assessment MC Project No. 11000925. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
12. CODE COMPLIANCE:

A.
Property Maintenance Law

Supervisor Booth said this was discussed at a previous Audit/Workshop Session. 

This Local Law will allow Code Compliance to hire contractors to clean up abandoned properties and properties that are not being taken care of. The fees will be levied on the property owner’s tax bill. 

Mr. Taylor said currently there are provisions in the State Building Code addressing property maintenance. This Local Law gives the Town an additional Local Code which allows the Town to notify a property owner of certain property maintenance offenses pertaining to brush, grass, rubbish and weeds, and if the property owner fails to remedy, to undertake the remedy and assess the costs against the property. The Local Law will also provide authority to prosecute the offense.   

Councilman Woolsey asked how the property owners will be notified.

Mr. Taylor said either by certified mail or posting and mailing.

Councilwoman Greene suggested sending notification to bank in the cases where they pay the taxes.

Mark Taylor said an Environmental Assessment Report has to be prepared for this amendment. 

B.
Sidewalk Maintenance


Mr. Taylor said the Town has installed sidewalks in State Highway Rights of Way adjacent to commercial premises. He has drafted a Local Law regarding sidewalk maintenance applicable to owners and occupants of adjacent property used for non-residential and commercial purposes, as well as the owners of multiple residences and common areas on properties adjacent to sidewalks for the Town Board consideration. This draft does not address individual homeowners. 


The Board Members all agreed that individual homeowners should be included in this local law.


The public hearing will be set in conjunction with the Property Maintenance Local Law that will be set at the October 17th Town Board Meeting that will be held on Monday.   

13. ACCOUNTING:  Budget Transfer


MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Budget Transfers dated September 22, 2011, submitted by Jackie Calarco, Town Accountant, as follows:



FROM ACCOUNT

TO ACCOUNT


AMOUNT


General Fund
001.1910.0499 Insurance
001.1964.0499 Charge Backs

$11,100.00


Highway Fund
030.1910.0499 Insurance
030.1964.0499 Charge Backs

    6,450.00


Water Fund
040.1910.0499 Insurance
040.1964.0499 Charge Backs

    5,850.00


Lighting Fund
015.5182.0499.1501 Other
015.1964.0499.1501 Charge Backs
    2,450.00


Lighting Fund
015.5182.0499.1502 Other
015.1964.0499.1502 Charge Backs
         25.00


The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.
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14. POLICE:


A.
Sick Time Bank


Supervisor Booth said Sergeant Robert Desaye has depleted his sick time. The Town of Newburgh PBA is asking for voluntary sick leave donations. The requirements are as follows:


Any member of the Town of Newburgh PBA with a minimum of five accumulated sick leave days may donate a maximum of a sick day.


Any member of Town of Newburgh PBA with a minimum of thirty accumulated sick leave days may donate a maximum of five sick days.


All donations are totally voluntary.


All donated time is non-refundable. 


If an employee is interested in donating time under the above parameters they must:

1. Complete the attached donation form 

2. Bring it to Meredith Gehman



MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the Voluntary Sick Leave Donation for Robert Desaye. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.
Animal Control T-94 Withdrawal


MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated September 22, 2011, submitted by Lt. Michael Clancy to pay veterinarian services from the T-94 account performed by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of August 2011. The vouchers total $336.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
15. ENGINEERING:


A.
Delaware Aqueduct Tap Water Filtration Plant Work Change Order


This item was discussed after item number 6B on this agenda.


B.
Drainage District Discussion:  Mountain Lake and Pinnacle Subdivisions



Mr. Taylor said these two developments have completed their roads and drainage improvements to Town standards and wishes to dedicate the roads to the Town. The Mountain Lake Subdivisions has one model and 49 vacant lots and the Pinnacle Subdivision has five lots with houses and seventeen vacant lots. There are concerns with the drainage improvements, which were completed before the Town had an approved Stormwater Water Management Plan. Mr. Taylor said the Board has to decide if they are going to complete the establishment of the drainage district and accept the dedication of the drainage improvements and go forward with the Stormwater Management Plan through an individual permit process. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if the roads have been completed to Town standards. She has concerns with construction damage to accepted roads.



Mr. Osborne said the roads are completed to Town standards and the driveway permits will cover any damaged caused by construction.



Councilman Woolsey asked if the Town is going to plow the undeveloped portion of the road located in the Mountain Lake and Pinnacle subdivisions.



Mr. Taylor said if the Town does not plow the road they will have a liability. He is going to investigate whether or not the Town can temporarily close a road.  
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Councilman Woolsey suggested that the Town discuss this matter with the insurance company. 

16.       Add On  Inter-Municipal Agreement Between  Town of Marlborough 
and Town of Newburgh

 

Supervisor Booth said on August 23rd Supervisor Booth reviewed a correspondence with Christopher Cerone, Supervisor of the Town of Marlborough, with the Town Board. Mr. Cerone asked the Town of Newburgh to assign Jonathon McWherter, a uniformed court officer, to provide court officer services for the Town of Marlborough. Marlborough will be responsible for the cost of Mr. Mcwherter’s salary of $15.00 per hour and any statutory wage deductions, withholdings, taxes or other deduction Mr. McWherter actual works for the Town of Marlborough. The Town of Marlborough is currently partitioning the State for the Town of Marlborough’s recognized Peace Officers status. 



MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to hire Jonathon Mcwherter effective September 28, 2011 at a rate of $15.00 per hour and authorize Supervisor Booth to sign a one year Inter-Municipal Agreement with the Town of Marlborough. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.    

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 9:21 p.m. by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 9:21 p.m.
                                            Respectfully submitted,

___________________________

_______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
